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06/03/09
Builders welcome new bushfire building regs
Victoria’s peak building industry body, the Master Builders Association, is supporting the State Government’s introduction of new bushfire building regulations and has welcomed its review of Victoria’s native vegetation framework.

Master Builders Executive Director, Brian Welch, said the State Government’s decision to bring forward AS 3959-2009 was important, but would only deliver tangible results if the review of native vegetation laws had bushfire risk-mitigation as a top priority. 

Mr Welch said of equal or greater importance than the new building regulations is the introduction of new standards in the following areas:

· Greater landowner control of vegetation on their property;

· Managing native vegetation offsets on development projects on the suburban fringe;

· Expanding fire breaks;

· Clearing fire tracks; and,

· Regular and effective controlled fuel reduction burns

“These important bushfire risk-mitigation priorities must sit at the centre of any review of Victoria’s native vegetation framework.

“Master Builders notes the early introduction date of the regulations of March 11, 2009. In order to reduce building delays in bushfire affected regions, we call on the State Government to ensure the new regulations are freely available through the BCA Online.

“Master Builders looks forward to working cooperatively with the Building Commission in promoting industry and consumer seminars about the new building regulations. 
“These seminars will be particularly helpful in upskilling builders, building surveyors and designers in bushfire threatened regions to ensure high regulatory compliance and minimal construction delays.
“Over the past month, Master Builders has been working cooperatively with the State Government to achieve a practical and effective response to the February bushfires. We are relaxed about these tough new home building standards.
“As we move forward, ongoing consultation with industry and the community remains paramount.  A solid dialogue must be maintained, but not at the expense of decisive decision-making.”
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Brian Welch, Executive Director, 0411 501 075

Media enquiries: 
Greg Haraldson, Media Adviser, 0438 427 766 gharaldson@mbav.com.au
www.mbav.com.au

2

